news and announcements from broadmoor presbyterian church in daly city, ca

"Walking together, experiencing and sharing God's love."

MAY 2019

Be the kind of
PERSON
that when your
Feet Hit
the floor each
Morning
the devil says
"oh #@%*, they're up."



Happy Mother's Day!

Session

Session met in a Regular (Stated) meeting on April 25, 2019. Action was taken on the following items:

- Motion approved to allow the Concert Series to hold occasional concerts in the sanctuary on Sunday afternoons between 2:00 and 4:00 p.m.
- Motion for MDC #3777 (due 5/31/19) in the amount of \$41,747.38 be renewed for two years.

If you have any questions concerning these proceedings, please contact an elder.

Respectfully submitted, Marian Hardin, Clerk of Session

Board Of Deacons

By the time this issue of the Broadcaster reaches you, our church has already experienced the wonderful celebration of Easter on Sunday, April 21, 2019. All our Lenten preparations have culminated in the observance of Four Great Days in April namely: Palm Sunday (April 14), Maundy Thursday (April 18), Good Friday (April 19), and Easter Sunday (April 21). This year, our church did not have Maundy Thursday or Good Friday services, but we were blessed to have been invited by our neighboring churches around the community.

Communion was served on Easter Sunday. While the sacrament of communion is always a significant event, this communion held a bit more meaning since it was the Resurrection of the Lord. Easter Sunday is one of my most favorite Sundays of the year. The good news of God's grace in the resurrection of Jesus, the glorious music (mostly sung by our awesome choir members), and the sense of new beginnings, came together to make this day very special. Our church members shared the most beautiful lily flowers and beautified our sanctuary for this glorious day.



The Easter season ends after Pentecost, a period of 50 days, one of the most festive seasons of the

church year. During this time, we celebrate Christ's resurrection, his appearance to his followers, his ascension and the outpouring of the Holy Spirit on Pentecost. We heard many "alleluias" in the music that graced our worship as we sang together. It is truly a glorious time.

A total of 11 cards were written and sent. The? Deacons will continue to act as shepherds to members who are experiencing life crisis, bereavement, illness, loss, or other life concerns. I invite you all to share joy with someone who is in difficult times—ill, in the hospital, grieving a loss, or facing a difficult situation. We can remember those around the world and in our own community who are hungry, homeless or in need. While writing great news for the deacons' corner, I came across a scripture reading that I would like to share with everyone as they continue their life journey together with God's promises for our life which reads, "For by grace you have been saved through faith, and this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God - not the result of works, so that no one may boast. For we are what he has made us, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God prepared beforehand to be our way of life." Ephesians 2:8-10 (NRSV)."

The Deacons will continue with coffee hour duties, setting up the communion table and managing pantry supplies. During our next deacons meeting, we will revisit our deacon's calling to act as shepherds for our community and will remember all the concerns and prayer needs brought to us by family members and the needs of our surrounding community to pray for

their needs. Our next Deacons meeting is scheduled on Sunday, June 9, 2019.

If you are wanting to serve BPC without a lot of time commitment and responsibility, we encourage you to sign-up on the Fellowship Coffee Hour and Flower sign-up sheets located in Narthex during Sunday gatherings. You can also volunteer to be an usher, greeter or candle lighter. If interested, speak with the Worship Committee chair, Perla Ibarrientos.

My sincere gratitude and thanks to all our faithful deacons: Mike Allgire, Eunice Brabec, Douglas Cobb, Gerry Manis, Richard Murray, and Lina Sana. God Bless Us All!!

Respectfully submitted, David Pajarit,
 Deacon Moderator

Building & Grounds

Thanks to Dennis and crew, the spare pews have been moved from the third floor hall to the Westminster Room. A Craigslist ad has been placed to sell the four solid oak pews.

The installation of the floor covering on the third floor hall and restrooms will begin soon.

The divider doors have been removed from the third floor restrooms in preparation to replace the floor covering. Hot water will run from the Janitor's closet to the restrooms by a professional plumber.

Members of the congregation have volunteered to pay for the purchase and installation of the exterior doors to the lower parking lot. Roger Hudson will start the project when he gets back from vacation.

Respectfully submitted, Margie King

Christian Education

Thanks to all of you who helped colorize our Easter posters. They have been displayed in Tweedie Hall and are bursting with color!





- Respectfully submitted, Judith Kell

Choir Concert Series News

Trio Concert, Saturday, May 11, 2019 7:30 pm Roy Oakley, violin David Wishnia, cello William Corbett-Jones, piano

Broadmoor Church Sanctuary. Free parking, donation at door, reception following the concert in Tweedie Hall.

Watch for it! Beginning this June, we will have 'Mini Concert Sunday." One hour concerts (held between the Living Stone Ministries and the New Covenant church services) will start promptly at 2:30 pm in the Church Sanctuary. Join us!

Respectfully submitted, Janet Haddox, Music
 Director

Fellowship Committee

The Fellowship committee sponsored a farewell lunch for our dear Rev Bruce. It was A's baseball themed and featured hot dogs, root beer floats and an A's decorated cake.



Rev. Bruce Reyes-Chow

Pictured with wife Robin Pugh and daughter Annie Pugh My sincere thanks to Eunice, Betty, Bonnie, Lina, Jean, Martha and all who helped make this a success.



Thank you Pastor Bruce for all your blessings!

Respectively submitted, Janice Asfoor

Finance

Finance met on April 22, 2019. Present Joan Anderson, Dennis Shreve, Margie King and Martha Espinosa.

Month	Income	Expense	Surplus/Deficit	
March	\$14,088.31	\$11,848.79	+\$2,239.52	

Year to date Surplus balance: \$1,816.93

- All Income and expenses are in line with projected budget of 2019.
- Resignation of Pastor Bruce Reyes Chow has been submitted to the Board of Pensions, which will result in a lower cost to the church for the Pension Fund.

 A member of session will be supporting the Administrative Assistant each week until a Permanent Pastor is hired? This will include checking in by phone and occasional visits to the office.

Respectively submitted, Annette Shreve, Finance Elder

Mission Ministry

Thanks to all who donate non perishable foods for the North Peninsula Food Pantry & Dining Center of Daly.

- Respectfully submitted, Holy Hing

Pastor Nominating Committee

The PNC met April 15 and continues the search for a new Pastor. We strategized on the process and committed ourselves to prayer allowing God to speak to us. With renewed conviction, we hope to have a successful outcome soon.

Respectfully submitted, Janice Asfoor

Presbyterian Women

Presbyterian Women in Puerto Rico are leading recovery efforts following Hurricane Maria (2018). PW has supported recovery efforts through financial resources which support community building, home reconstruction and ensuring clean water supplies. BPC PW will begin a new Together in Mission program in mid-May. We will support a hands-on project to

demonstrate our love, prayers and concern for the children affected by Hurricane Maria. Through a new partnership, PW will make wonderful, colorful creations decorating pillowcases. They will be distributed through Presbyterian churches and schools in the region; there are three presbyteries in Puerto Rico.

The pillowcase project will be a joint effort between PW and the Presbyterian Youth Triennium which will be held July 16-20, 2019 at Purdue University in Indiana.

(Therefore) we are asking for donations of pillowcases, any design or color, to be decorated with fabric paint, stencils, stamps or dip-dies, as well as lace, embroidery or crochet. Love messages, Bible verses, a photo of yourself or our church or a prayer maybe attached to the pillowcases if you wish. PILLOWCASES MAY BE BROUGHT TO WORSHIP ON SUNDAYS, MAY 26, JUNE 2 and 9. The supplies will then be sent to PW in Louisville ahead of the youth triennium.



We were treated to a fun time and a special menu thanks to Bonnie Cobb who organized this year's PW Spring into Reading event held on April 27, 2018. The program consisted of having

shared our favorite book selections, making book markers and writing our own short stories.







April 27 PW Spring into Reading Event

- Moderator, Eunice Brabec

Worship Ministry

We are very grateful for Martha Espinosa, our administrative assistant for ordering the palms for Palm/Passion Sunday.

We are thankful to the congregation for donating lilies to decorate our Sanctuary on Easter Sunday.

The Worship Ministry Team has pulpit speakers scheduled for every Sunday through July. Many gracious thanks to our guest preachers who have come to share their word and works.



Rev. Jeff Hutcheson April 7, 2019

Pictured with Rev. Bruce Reyes-Chow



Rev. Don Smith April 14

Pictured with Penny Manis and wife Lori.



Rev. Geoff Browning Easter, April 21

Pictured with Janet Haddox, Bonnie Cobb, and Marian Hardin



Rev. Sandhya Jha April 28

Pictured with Gladys Braa and Mark Marquez

Come join us on Sunday morning for worship service.

Respectfully submitted, Perla G. Ibarrientos

Church Member Update

BPC's beloved **Russell R. Brabec** passed on Monday, April 29, 2019. He was surrounded by his wife and children. A memorial service will be held here at Broadmoor on Saturday, June 1, 10:30 am. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Memorial Fund, Broadmoor Presbyterian Church.



Russ,

you are loved and will be missed.

Rest Peacefully

BPC friend **Olga Tourkoff** left us to meet our heavenly father on February 23, 2019 in her Daly City home. Born on July 15, 1941, now at rest close to her parents at the Serbian Cemetery on Hillside Boulevard in Colma. Photos and memories may be uploaded on the Duggan's Serra Mortuary website. Google Olga Tourkoff and click on her name.

You may recall that our friend Hazel Farrell passed back on February 8, 2019. Her children Bill, Greg, and Pamela invite us to attend a celebration of life on Friday, May 19, 2019, 1:00 pm - 4:00 pm at the Broadmoor Community Center, 501 87th Street, close to Broadmoor Church. Send any memories or photos you'd like to share to Melissa Willis, melissa 93314@gmail.com, 1-775-507-9060, or 681 Joetta Drive, Gardnerville, NV 89640.

Inspiration

"Prayer does not change God, but changes him who prays." — Soren Kierkegaard

"Never forget who was there for you when no one else was." — unknown

"...new life starts in the dark. Whether it is a seed in the ground, a baby in the womb, or Jesus in the tomb, it starts in the dark."

Barbara Brown Taylor

Compost - Garbage - Recycle

Compost - ORGANICS ONLY

Food scraps and bones. Food soiled paper, including paper plates, cups, napkins, pizza and donut boxes and cardboard.

NO PLASTIC, NO METAL, NO GLASS

Garbage - ALL THINGS styrofoam, plastic straws and stirrers, styrene products, broken glass and plastic wrappers.

Recycle - Aluminum foil, aluminum pans, clean paper, cans, glass, plastic bottles, plastic cups, plastic cutlery, plastic plates.

NO DIRTY PAPER PRODUCTS
NO STYROFOAM

Broadmoor Memorial Fund

Honor or memorialize loved ones - click on the link to print this form and submit it to the office.

http://bit.ly/BPCMemorialFundForm

Contact Information

Broadmoor Presbyterian Church

377 87th Street, Daly City, CA 94015

Email: bpcdcoffice@gmail.com

Website: http://broadmoorpres.org

May 2019

broadmoor presbyterian church, daly city

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	Sunday Events Choir Rehearsal 9:00 am Sanctuary		MAY DAY	NICOLAS HARTANTO BD	3	4 Men's Breakfast Sharp Park Golf Course Pacifica 8:00 am
	Worship 10:00 am Sanctuary Coffee 11:30 am TH		Choir Rehearsal Sanctuary 7:30 pm	Meditation Group GR 10:00 am		
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Communion Sunday Guest Rev. Sandhya_		LIELEN LIAVEC DD	FRANCESCA GRAVEM	MARGIE KING BD		BPC Choir Concert
Jha	WILL HOLDEN BD	HELEN HAYES BD	BD	PERKY RAMROTH BD		Series Sanctuary 7:30 pm
Worship Ministry GR 11:30 am	Al-anon TH 7:30 pm		Choir Rehearsal Sanctuary 7:30 pm	Meditation Group GR 10:00 am		
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
MOTHER'S DAY	ALICE LETCAVAGE BD			MARGIE TWEEDIE BD	OLLIE ANDERSON BD	ARMED FORCES DAY
Guest Rev. Dean McDonald	Al-Anon Dist 25 CR 7:00 pm				SARAH FISHTROM BD	ARMED FORCES DAT
MeDonald	Al-Anon TH 7:30 pm		Choir Rehearsal Sanctuary 7:30 pm	Meditation Group GR 10:00 am		
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
Guest Rev. Jun Caole	Al-Anon TH 7:30 pm	PW Naomi Circle Dela Rosa Home 11: 00 am	Choir Rehearsal Sanctuary 7:30 pm	Meditation Group GR 10:00 am		PW Ruth Circle CR 10:00 am
26	27	28	29			
Guest Rev. Jun Caole	MEMORIAL DAY			GI BPC Online Facilities Calendar		CR - Calvin Room GR - Geneva Room TH - Tweedie Hall
	Al-Anon TH 7:30 pm		Choir Rehearsal Sanctuary 7:30 pm			WR - Westminster Rm



Broadmoor Presbyterian Church 377 87th Street Daly City, California 94015 **May 2019** ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED